
  

 

 
 

Village Council Summary of Meeting 

Regular Meeting  

April 8, 2014 
 

 

 Mayor Nancy Roy Fiorillo presented a Proclamation stating April 29, 2014 will be designated as 

Arbor Day in the Village of Pinehurst. 

 Mark Wagner, Director of Parks and Recreation, discussed his recommendation to purchase an 

artificial Christmas tree and to move the entire Tree Lighting ceremony to the Tufts Memorial 

Park in the Village Green.  There was a general consensus of the Council directing staff to 

proceed with acquiring an artificial tree for the Tree Lighting Ceremony. 

 Council adopted an ordinance adopting Minimum Housing Standards for the Village of Pinehurst. 

 The Council discussed the makeup of the Historic Preservation Commission (HPC) and voted to 

reduce the size of the commission from 7 to 5 and seek replacement members for the two 

members who have served more than six years.  Council also agreed to appoint Jim Lewis as the 

Chairman of the HPC. 

 Council adopted an ordinance clarifying that open containers are not allowed in streets that are 

not closed to vehicular traffic during the two weeks of the US Opens.  Council also adopted an 

ordinance that instituted 3-hour time restricted parking in the Village Center during the week of 

the 2014 US Men’s Open Championship. 

 Council approved a resolution requesting the passage of a local bill to annex the Cotswold 

subdivision effective June 30th. 

 Council adopted an ordinance waiving acceleration of assessment installments of the Municipal 

Service District for three properties. 

 Council adopted an ordinance ordering the advertisement of special assessment liens on real 

property of the Municipal Service District for two property owners who have not paid their 

assessments. 

 Council adopted an outreach plan for participation by minority businesses in the awarding of 

building construction contracts. 

 


